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Heller on VA Inspector General Report: Comprehensive Legislation Needed to Fix Benefits Claims Backlog Problem  
Report released today by VA Inspector General confirms Heller’s concerns about efficacy of efforts to clear 2 years+ claims backlog 

(Washington, D.C.) – Today, the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) Office of Inspector General released its review of the Veterans Benefits Administration’s (VBA’s) Special Initiative to tackle claims that have been pending for more than two years.  The report found this initiative compromised the accuracy and quality of the benefits claims processing. 

In June of 2013, Senator Heller, along with Senator Bob Casey (D-PA), wrote a letter to the Under Secretary for Benefits asking for additional details about the VA’s assertions that 97 percent of all claims more than two years old have been cleared. In that letter, the Senators asked whether any aspect of the claims remained open and whether this effort led to inaccurate processing.  Today’s report confirmed these concerns.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]“I’m disappointed to see that so many of these veterans who waited more than two years for their claim to be processed are now dealing with the consequences of inaccuracy and poor performance,” Senator Heller said following the release of today’s report. “Comprehensive legislation is clearly needed in order to tackle this pervasive problem, such as the legislation that Senator Casey and I introduced.  While it is not a silver bullet, the 21st Century Veterans Benefits Delivery Act can help by taking immediate steps to improve processes at the VBA, and avoid similar problems in the future. I hope the Senate can move that legislation forward.”

In March, Senator Heller, Co-chair of the VA Backlog Working Group along with Senator Casey, introduced the 21st Century Veterans Benefits Delivery Act (S. 2091), which aims to comprehensively improve the benefits claims process.  The bill is based on the Working Group’s March 2014 Report, which provides broad guidelines for areas of improvement that can help shape a more efficient system. 

To read Heller and Casey’s letter to the Under Secretary of Benefits, click here: http://www.va.gov/oig/pubs/VAOIG-13-03699-209.pdf.  

To view the Inspector General’s report, click here: http://www.va.gov/oig/pubs/VAOIG-13-03699-209.pdf.
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